Sent: Thursday, 13 July 2023 5:41 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Object to DA2023/0130 sit: 109A Church Street Lidcombe

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Local Council,

I hope this message finds you well.

I am writing as a concerned Lidcombe resident regarding the proposed Organic Waste Transfer Station at 109A Church Street (DA2023/0130). This plan presents a number of pressing concerns that I and many other community members would like to bring to your attention.

Traffic Congestion:

With the introduction of up to 118 large garbage trucks entering and exiting our streets daily, the traffic burden would become untenable, causing unnecessary delays and disruption to our daily commutes.

Environmental Impact:

The proposed operation would lead to heightened air, noise and soil pollution. Additionally, dust fumes and unpleasant odours will compromise our quality of life and could have adverse effects on our health.

Residential and Commercial Disruption:

The significant change in our environment would detrimentally affect the residential, commercial and recreational aspects of our community, creating an unpleasant atmosphere for living, working and leisure activities.

Infrastructure Costs:

The continual heavy vehicle usage would undoubtedly cause considerable damage to our roads, potentially leading to increased costs for repair and maintenance. It is unfair for local residents to bear the financial burden of these damages.

We strongly request that you reconsider this proposal in light of these concerns. Lidcombe is our home, and preserving its tranquillity, safety and cleanliness is of utmost importance to us all. We are confident that you can find an alternative solution that better serves the wellbeing of our community.

Thank you for your time and understanding. We look forward to your response.

